



7380 Engle Road Middleburg Heights, Ohio 44130 www.TenpennylMC.com 440-239-3438 fax: 440-239-3440

February 16, 2021

TO: Chairman Wiggam, Vice Chairman John, Ranking Member Kelly, and members of the State and Local Government Reform Committee

Dear Legislators:

I am testifying in favor of HB 90. This legislation preserves the autonomy of the individual and returns to Ohio businesses to serve their customers and provide for their families. EVERY BUSINESS is essential; if a business was not 'essential', it would have no customers. All persons who have owned and/or operated a business understand that core concept. Businesses have been unnecessarily destroyed by over-reach of this Governor.

An emergency no longer exists in Ohio; in fact, an emergency cannot last for nearly a full year. The health of Ohioans is more adversely destroyed by lock downs and masks mandates than by a viral infection with a 99.91% survival rate.

PLEASE VOTE YES on HB 90 to restore the balance of power where it should be. I also request that STATE LEGISLATORS follow the published SCIENCE not the government's distorted science which is truly nothing more than PROPAGANDA issued as a form of control.

Sincerely,

Sherri J Tenpenny, DO, AOBNMM, ABIHM